	ISLE OF WIGHT FRESHWATER ANGLING COMPANY

	Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Binstead Community Centre

	on Friday 20th May 2022 at 19:30 hrs.


	32 members were present at the meeting. Copies of last years financial report from our accountant plus the agenda for tonight's meeting were available at the hall entrance. The Chair welcomed attending members and opened the meeting.


	The Company Secretary chaired the meeting, and all current Directors were in attendance



Agenda items

	Item no
	Discussion
	Action by

	1
	Apologies.

B Manser 
	

	2
	2019 MINUTES.

Minutes of the 2019 were read out by the Company Secretary, which were approved. Proposed Danny Saunders, Seconded Jeff Arnold
	

	3
	Annual statement to the Members from the Board.

A statement was read out by the Company Secretary highlighting some of the problems and successes that have been experienced in the last few years, the changes that we have had to make, and the direction in which the Board would like to see the Company go.  Thanks were given to all Directors who have left or joined the Board over these last few years, particularly Barbara Bennett who shouldered much of the burden in managing the financial and membership responsibilities.
	

	4
	ACCOUNTS.

A number of questions arose from the floor after the accounts were presented. Mr R West asked about a £900 debt shown in the account, but as the Board were unaware of owing any money, clarification would be sought, and we would come back to him. Mr N Humphries queried the statement by the Company Secretary about the transparency of the accounts and where they not before the new accounting system? The Company Secretary assured him that our Finances had been in very safe hands with the previous Financial Director, and a financial report was presented at each Board meeting. The new Xero accounting system can be accessed by any of the Directors at any time and questions can be asked about any transaction. Mr R Kirby asked who was now the Treasurer? The Company Secretary stated that Mr D Barsdell was the Director responsible for finances, but much of the day to day financial administration was dealt with by the Company Secretary. Mr M Freer questioned why we had mentioned two bank accounts, but the accounts showed only one? The Company Secretary explained that we have a current account for day to day running expenses with Nat West, and a deposit account holding a much larger sum of money with Santander. The amount shown as money held at bank is the total of the two accounts,
The 2021/22 accounts were accepted. Proposed by Mr R Kirby, seconded by Mr S Strand.
	

	5
	ARTICLES AND BYELAWS.

The Board explained that we had removed, revised and introduced new byelaws. We want to implement a new bye law that enforces the need to dip nets and mats before fishing commences at any venue. We are trying to prevent the spread of any diseases throughout our fisheries. -All in favour
Mr J Arnold noticed that we had amended bye law 7 to exclude “All fish over 10cms/4ins must be landed using a landing net”
The Board felt that every angler had enough common sense to know what fish needed netting, and what could be swung to hand. - No objections raised from the floor.
The previous requirement to ask for written permission to use bait boats has been removed, but inconsiderate or inappropriate use could be subject to disciplinary action.

The guest ticket procedure was discussed, as we proposed to allow the purchase of Guest tickets at £10.00 per day, and a member would not be limited to a specific number. This was due to the fact that day tickets had been removed, and the member who requested a guest ticket would be held accountable for the behaviour and actions of their guest. We did not however discuss the removal of the 2 free guest tickets that we had originally planned. We will therefore continue to allow this for the next 12 months with a review at the next AGM.
We also removed the rule relating to the uploading of videos to the internet, as we felt that although our stocks of fish are valuable, everybody knows what fish are where, and there are far bigger fish that would warrant attention elsewhere. – No objections raised from the floor

	

	6
	MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS AND DAY TICKETS.

The subscription increase at the last AGM had not been introduced, as the Board felt that there had been a lot of disruption over the last 2 years where our venues were closed.
We are therefore recommending that from the next membership year fees will increase as a percentage that matches that used by the Chancellor of the Exchequer when setting the rate of state retirement pension increase. We felt this a fair way to keep up with the inevitable rise in costs. There may be an amount of rounding to make life easier for all.
No objections from the floor

The Board have decided to stop selling day tickets. Although this was a useful source of income it did sometimes allow holders to use inappropriate tackle and methods, and we felt that our stocks needed greater protection. The new guest ticket procedure is a more suitable alternative which allows the day fishing for a set cost, but the accompanying member has a responsibility for their guest. No objections from the floor

	

	7
	ELECTION OF DIRECTORS.

Directors who were due for re-election were willing to stand again. Membership approved this and no new nominations received.
	

	      8
	WORK PARTIES.

The Board thanked all the individuals who turned up for our work parties during the year. There will be a new list of work parties published when possible.
	

	9
	QUESTIONS FROM THE FLOOR.

The Company Secretary then opened the meeting to questions from the floor. It was explained that we may need to take questions away for discussion amongst the Directors before a response could be given.
There were a number of questions about the Company website, and why was it out of date and not containing current information.

It was explained that a member used to maintain the site for us, but things had slipped over the last 2 years, and everything was badly out of date. We are proposing to completely modernise the website possibly in June or July once the membership exercise has been completed.
Questions were raised about the new membership software and how much we were paying for it. The cost is £140 per year.

Some members asked about membership cards and how do they get them. As this was the first time we had used this system we were unsure how it was going to work, so concentrated on ensuring we could deal with all the renewal applications. By next year we should be in a position to arrange for the issue of a plastic membership card, and possibly allow payments by bank card. This is all subject to development and reflection on the renewal exercise when completed.
Somebody also asked about the lack of newsletters. Unfortunately there never seems to be the time to cover everything we should or would like to do, but will do our best to keep members informed.

Mr Jeff Arnold asked if we would ensure the additional rules covering Holliers would be included on the website. He was assured they would be.
Another member commented that we had spent a lot of money on Kingfisher, and why not elsewhere. It was explained that we had a plan to deal with all necessary works with Merstone to ensure it was a safe venue to fish, and that we sought expert advice on the management of this fishery. Over the next 12 months our attention will focus on the Holliers fishery, and again we would call in experts to give us advice on how to manage the fishery properly.
It was asked why the accounts were showing one account. The Company Secretary explained that we do have 2, and that the figures shown in the accounts was the total of both of them.

A question was raised about lure fishing for Pike and was it allowed. Provided the angler is only using them in the period 01/10 to 14/03 the method is perfectly acceptable.
Another member complained that the acoustics were very poor at this venue. The Company Secretary apologised  and said that as it was free to him he chose it, but would find a more suitable venue next year


	

	10
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

None
	

	
	· Meeting closed at 09-00 hrs.
	


Proposed ………………………….. Seconded …………………………

Secretary/Chair …………………………….  ……/……/……..

